
The 42nd Meeting of the Governing Board of Islamic 
University of Technology (IUT), was held on 19 May 2017 at 
Westin Dhaka. The meeting was presided over by Dr. 
Mohammad S. Alalam Alzahrani, Chairman of the Governing 
Board. The session was attended by, among others, Mr. Md. 
Sohorab Hossain, Secretary, Secondary and Higher Education 
Division, Ministry of Education, Govt. of  the People's 
Republic of Bangladesh, Barrister Md. Yakubu Ahmed 
Danfuloti, representative of Nigeria, H.E. Mr. Devrim Öztürk, 
Ambassador of Turkey in Bangladesh, Prof. Datuk Dr. Shahrin 
bin Sahib, Vice-Chancellor of UTeM of Malaysia and 
representative of the UAE Embassy in Bangladesh.The 
meeting was also attended by H.E. Ambassador Muhammad 
Naeem Khan, Assistant Secretary General and H.E. Mr. Fahad 
A. Dakkan, Director General of Admin and Finance of the OIC 
and Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor, Vice-Chancellor of IUT. 
The Board deliberated on many issues including the budget for 
the Fiscal Year 2018, policy on internationalization of the 
University, admission policies for the academic year 2017-18, 
etc.  The Board expressed its deep appreciation and gratitude to 
the host government, Bangladesh, in general and Hon’ble 
Prime Minister of Bangladesh, in particular, for continued 
patronage of the University. The Board expressed the hope that  
IUT would be able to achieve a new height of success in the 
years ahead with the new development plan and strategies. 
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42nd Governing Board Meeting of IUT

The 72nd Meeting of the Academic Council of Islamic University 
of Technology (IUT) was held on Tuesday, 16 May, 2017 in Board 
Room of University. Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor, 
Vice-Chancellor of IUT and Chairman of the Academic Council 
presided over the meeting. The meeting was attended by 
representatives from the diplomatic missions of Indonesia, Libya 
and Turkey in Bangladesh, Vice-Chancellor of DUET, 
Pro-Vice-Chancellor of IUT and other Members of the committee. 
Prof. Dr. Md. Anayet Ullah Patwari, Registrar (In-Charge), IUT 
and Secretary (In-Charge) to the Academic Council also attended 
the meeting. In the meeting, different admission related activities 
and policies for Academic Year 2017-18 were discussed and 
approved. After the meeting, representatives from the diplomatic 
missions visited different facilities of IUT.

   72nd Meeting of IUT Academic Council

72nd Meeting of IUT Academic Council’2017

42nd Governing Board Meeting of IUT

The 31st Meeting of the Finance Committee of Islamic University 
of Technology (IUT) was held on 15 May 2017 at Ascott Palace 
Ltd., Dhaka. The meeting was Chaired by Vice-Chancellor, Prof. 
Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor. Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Dr. Omar Jah,  
representatives from the Ministry of Finance, Govt. of Bangladesh, 
Embassy of the Republic of Turkey, High Commission of Pakistan 
in Dhaka and Mr. Sheikh Farid Ahmed, FCA, Comptroller of IUT, 
attended the meeting. 

31st Finance Committee Meeting-2017 

31st Finance Committee Meeting of IUT’ 2017
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Department of CEE Received a 
Research Grant from The Structural 

Engineers Limited (SEL)
Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering 
(CEE) received a grant against a research project related to 
Recycling of Demolished Concrete from The Structural 
Engineers Limited (SEL). An MoU of this research project 
was signed on April 10, 2017 by Engr. M. A. Awal, 
Managing Director, Structural Engineers Limited (SEL); 
Prof. Dr. Md. Tarek Uddin, Professor and Head-CEE 
Department; and Prof. Dr. Md. Anayet Ullah Patwari, 
Head-REASP Department. Dr. Md. Tarek Uddin is the 
principal investigator of this research project. It may be 
noted that CEE Department had received another research 
project earlier from SEL in 2015.   

Vice-Chancellor Meeting 
With the Students

Vice-Chancellor Meeting With the Students
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To ensure a conducive academic environment at IUT and 
provide educational facilities of international standards to all 
students from the various OIC member states, the Honorable 
Vice-Chancellor of IUT, Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor 
regularly meets the students in bi-monthly meeting to get the 
feedback from them to identify the development areas. Such a 
bi-monthly meeting with the students of  was IUT held on 
April 12, 2017, at 3:00 PM in the IUT Auditorium. 
Accompanying the Honorable Vice-Chancellor in the meeting 
were the Pro-Vice-Chancellor, different Heads of Department, 
Centre, Registrar, Chairmen of differenet committees. 
Realising the success of such meetings, the management will 
continue to hold bi-monthly meeting on regular basis to 
exchange views on various issues relating to their education, 
environment, campus life, etc. The students are requested to 
take this opportunity and participate massively in order to 
raise their issues directly with the management and thus create 
help to a better environment at IUT.

IUT Blood Donation Program 2017

IUT Blood Donation Program 2017

IUT Blood Donation Program 2017 was held on 19 April 
2017 which was orgranized by Bangladesh Thalassaemia 
Hospital, Dhaka and Social and Cultural Activities 
Committee, IUT. Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor was 
present at the program. A total of sixty five bags of blood 
were collected in the program donated by IUT students 
and staff members. 

Faculty News
DDr Faruque Ahmed Haolader, Associate Professor of TVE 
Department, presented a paper titled “Technical and 
Vocational Teacher Education Model – A Case Study of 
B.Sc. in Technical Education Curriculum of IUT-OIC in 
Bangladesh”  at the Alumni-Workshop “Work 
Process-Oriented Vocational Education” organized by the 
Technische Universität Dresden and the Universität Leipzig 
in Germany, and the Yogyakarta State University in 
Indonesia. The Workshop was held from March 27 to March 
31, 2017 in Yogyakarta, Indonesia. 

New Staff
Dr. Md. Ali Tareq joined IUT as a Medical Officer on March 
2017.

Seminar on “Higher Study in USA”  
and Inauguration of IUT CBS

Seminar on “Higher Study in USA”  and Inauguration of IUT CBS

Seminar on “Higher Study in USA” was held on 11 April 2017 
organized by IUT  and Education USA.  Speakers from the U.S. 
Embassy in Dhaka conducted a speaking session. They 
discussed about the higher study prospects in the U.S., 
admission procedure and F1 visa (student visa) with the students 
of IUT. Vice-Chancellor Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor, faculty 
members from different departments, staff members and IUT 
students attended the session. On the same day, 11 April 2017, 
IUT Career and Business Society (IUT CBS) was officially 
inaugurated by the honorable Vice-Chancellor , Prof. Dr. Munaz 
Ahmed Noor. 
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Faculty Publications

Final Semestar Examination Held
The Final examination of the Winter Semester of the 
2016-2017 Academic Year was held on 10-26 May 2017.

The 39th meeting of the Committee for Advanced 
Studies and Research (CASR) was held on 14 March 
2017 under the Chairmanship of Vice-Chancellor, 
Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor. All heads of department 
and external member of CASR were present at the 
meeting. Agenda from different academic department 
were discussed in the meeting. The CASR committee 
approved several Master’s and Ph.D. thesis proposal 
and selected post-graduate thesis supervisor of 
different departments. A joint collaboration research 
committee has been formed in the meeting to foster 
industrial collaboration. 

39th CASR Meeting Held

39th CASR Meeting of IUT
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Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Dr. Omar Jah visiting exmination hall

Games & Sports
Inter-departmental Cricket: Inter-departmental 
Cricket Competition 2017 was held on 01 March 2017. 
CEE Department became Champion and CSE 
Department became Runner-up respectively.

Inter-departmental Volleyball: Inter-departmental 
Volleyball Competition 2017 was held on 12 April 
2017. CSE Department became Champion and MCE 
Department became Runner-up respectively.

Inter-departmental Volleyball Final Match 2017

Inter-departmental Cricket Final Match 2017
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Vice Chancellor Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor attended the 
40th Session of the Islamic Commission for Economic, 
Cultural and Social Affairs (ICECS) which was held on 25-27 
April 2017 in Jeddah, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.

 Vice-Chancellor Visits Saudi Embassy

World Bank Officials Visits IUT

ICRC Officials Visits IUT

Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor, Vice-Chancellor, IUT, visited 
Embassy of Saudi Arabia in Dhaka on 29 March 2017.  H. E. 
Mr. Abdullah H. M. Almutairi, Ambassador of the Kingdom 
of Saudi Arabia in Bangladesh, handed over a cheque toward 
the full settlement of mandatory contribution of Saudi 
Arabian Government to IUT for the Fiscal Year 2017. The 
Vice-Chancellor recalled all the previous contributions of 
Saudi Arabian Government and also requested the 
continuous support and cooperation of KSA Government for 
the future development of IUT. Vice-Chancellor apprised the 
recent academic and other related activities of the University 
towards its journey for achieving the status of a Center of 
Excellence. The honorable Ambassador appreciated the 
different steps taken by the IUT authority and assured the full 
support of his country.  

VC Attended 40th Session of ICEC

A team from World Bank visited IUT on 14 March 2017.  
The distinguished visitor met with Vice-Chancellor, Prof. 
Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor in his office and later they visited 
the different facilities of IUT.

International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) officials 
Mr. Boris Kelecevic, Deputy Head of Delegation and 
Aminul Islam, Communication Officer, visited IUT on 20 
March 2017. They had a meeting with Vice-Chancellor, 
Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor in his office and later on they 
went round the campus.

World Bank official visitor at Vice-Chancellor office

VISITOR AT IUT

The 46th Session of the 
Permanent Finance Committee 
of the OIC (PFC) was held in 
Jeddah, Saudi Arabia on 22-24 
May 2017. Pro-Vice-Chancellor, 
Dr. Omar Jah and Assistant 
Comptroller, Mr. Anisur 
Rahman represented the 
University at the session. Pro-VC of IUT Dr. Omar Jah in 

the 46th PFC Meeting

ICRC visitor at Vice-Chancellor office

VC Attended World Bank South Asia 
Champion Piece to World Development Report

Vice-Chancellor of IUT, Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor attended 
World Bank South Asia Development Report (WDR) meeting 
which was held in New Delhi, India on 07-08 April 2017. 

46th Meeting of PFC
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Ambassador of K.S.A and VC of IUT

VC of IUT, Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor in the 40th session of ICEC

VC of IUT, Prof. Dr. Munaz Ahmed Noor  at the WDR

VICE-CHANCELLOR`S VISIT
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